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00:01 Ala was born in 1915 in the town of Jabna in Poland. Her 
family was secular, although her father sent his family to church 
despite the absence of practiced religion. 
 
00:02 Jabna is in eastern Galitzia. Ala had one brother and three 
sisters. She is the eldest. She did not get along well with her 
father at all. He hated her. 
 
00:03 Her father hated Jews and did not want his family doing 
business with them, even though Jews made up a large percentage of 
the town's population. 
 
00:04 Her father was a builder. He did business with the Jews, but 
forbade his children and family from doing so. 
 
00:05 (Remarks in Hebrew regarding her father's relationship with 
her and the Jews. Request by Ms. Steinert that these remarks not be 
printed). 
 
00:06 When Ala was fifteen, her father offered her an ultimatum. If 
she continued to go to Jewish-owned businesses, he would kill her. 
 
00:07 Her mother was a midwife, and she kept quiet about Ala's 
father. 
 
00:08 Her father was also a drunk and he used his money for his 
habit, not his family. Ala rejected her father's ultimatum, and she 
went to Jewish stores anyway. 
 
00:09 When he found this out, he stabbed her in the arm. 
 
00:10 She wanted to be a nurse and help people, but she needed a 
diploma in order to get into nursing school. 
 
00:11 When she was 16, she wanted to leave home. Her mother 
 
00:12 gave her a letter to give to a friend that was the wife of a 
doctor in Lvov. 
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00:13 She ended up at a private clinic in Lvov owned by a Jewish 
 
00:14 doctor. The clinic raised children ages 0-2 of wealthy 
 
00:15 parents. Ala worked and studied there for two years and got 
a diploma to be a nurse. 
 
00:16 At this clinic, she got room and board, so she didn't have to 
work elsewhere. She simply took care of the children and studied. 
 
00:17 The fact that the people she worked for affected her and 
 
00:18 went to her heart. She was both accepted and satisfied there. 
 
00:19 Her father came to the clinic one day, and wanted to take 
 
00:20 her back home, saying that she had left home illegally. The 
assistant to the doctor in charge said that she wasn't going to 
force Ala to leave. Her father went to the doctor. The doctor (who 
was of course Jewish) asked her father why she had left in the 
first place, and her father said that he had forbidden her from 
going to Jewish shops. Her father then began to curse the Jews. Ala 
then told her father that both the assistant and the doctor were 
Jewish. 
 
00:21 Her father cursed her and said, "You started with the Jews 
 
00:22 and you'll finish with the Jews." Then he left. When Ala 
 
00:23 returned to Poland, she could not even bring herself to visit 
his grave. 
 
00:24 She was not really scared of her father, but she was scared 
because of his drunkenness and because he beat her mother. 
 
00:25 The Russians came into her part of Poland in 1940. She went 
looking for food, and she found a job in a bakery. 
 
00:26 At the bakery, she worked for Frank Morgintz, one of the men 
she rescued. He was alone in Lvov, with his family in the Warsaw 
ghetto. 
 
00:27 Frank sent packages to his family in the ghetto, but he could 
only send one package at a time, so he asked Ala to send another 
one for him. 
 
00:28 Ala would buy things for Frank that he couldn't get. She 
 
00:29 could get things because she brought the bread to stores. He 
would take what she gave him and send it to his family in the 
ghetto. 
 
00:30 New problems came when the Russians left and the Germans came 
in 1942. 
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00:31 Both Ala and Frank lost their jobs, he because he was Jewish 
and she because she was Polish. She got another job working as a 
waitress in a restaurant in the train station. 
 
00:32 The Germans kicked Frank out of his apartment. 
 
00:33 She found an apartment living with another Polish woman, 
 
00:34 and he got another job working as a salesman of sorts on 
 
00:35 commission. She would bring food home to him from where 
 
00:36 she worked. 
 
00:37 Her boss at the restaurant knew that she was bringing food 
home for someone else, and allowed her to do it. 
 
00:38 & 00:39   (Ms. Steinert discusses things relating to her 
book). 
 
00:40 She feels that it was a natural instinct for her to help 
 
00:41 people. She says that no one really knew that the Holocaust 
was taking place on such a grand scale. They saw the ghettos and 
people kicked out of their apartments, but that was mostly it. Her 
family didn't help or harm the Jews, but she wanted to help them. 
She decided to help the Jews as best she could when one day she saw 
a Jewish man collapse in the street from starvation. 
 
00:42 She didn't even consider the possibility of getting caught 
because she didn't think that anything could happen to her. She 
says that she had the "luck of the goyim(gentile)." Since the war, 
she has subsequently converted to Judaism. 
 
00:43  (translator speaking) 
 
00:44 
 
00:45  Subject took a brief break. 
 
00:46 
 
00:47-00:53 Frank had papers from a friend of his, a Polish man who 
had died during the war. One day, the Gestapo came into the 
apartment that Ala was living in looking for a Jew. Somehow they 
knew that he was there. She said that there was no Jew, only her 
relative who was Polish, and that he was at work. The Gestapo asked 
where his things were, and she said that they were private. Frank's 
things were in a suitcase under the bed. The Gestapo tried to pull 
out the suitcase, but it was stuck. Finally, they got frustrated 
pulling it, so they kicked it all the way under the bed. 
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00:54 Frank spoke to the soldiers like they were his friends. They 
never knew that he was Jewish. He came home, and Ala told him that 
the Gestapo had been there. He immediately left. She hid his things 
in the back of the oven. 
 
00:55 She somehow got him a permit to travel on the trains to a 
city named Colomeia. 
 
00:56 He spent every night for three weeks transferring Jews from 
Colomeia to Warsaw (many Jews thought that they would be safe in 
the ghetto because there were so many Jews there). He came back to 
Lvov three weeks later, and asked Ala if she would come and live 
with him and his family if he could help them escape from the 
ghetto. Without hesitation, she said yes. 
 
00:57  (translator speaking) 
 
00:58 Frank had a wife, twins, his mother-in-law, and his mother 
all in the Warsaw ghetto. 
 
00:59 His family managed to get out before the ghetto started 
burning. 
 
01:00 She managed to get a farmhouse and food for his family. 
 
01:01  (translator speaking) 
 
00:01 & 00:02  (translator speaking) 
 
00:03 One day, the principal of the school came and told her that 
the Gestapo was in town and was keeping an eye on them. 
 
00:04 The women living in the farmhouse could claim to be Polish, 
but the men could not for obvious reasons. 
 
00:05 The Jewish men living in the farmhouse were sent away. 
 
00:06 The Jewish women told Ala that she should leave because if 
they would be caught, they didn't want her to die with them. She 
said that if they were taken away and killed, and she was left 
alive, she would kill herself almost as a matter of instinct 
because she felt so close to them. 
 
00:07 They sat in the house waiting for the Gestapo to come for two 
hours. 
 
00:08 After two hours, Ala decided to find out what was going on, 
so she took a basket and went out, pretending that she was going to 
the market. 
 
00:09 When she went out, she found out that the Gestapo had found 
another Polish family harboring Jews in the next town, and had 
killed both the family and the Jews. The Gestapo had simply stopped 
in Ala's town to get water to give their horses and leave. 
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00:10 She thinks of these years often, and she is very happy that 
the people she saved stayed alive. 
 
00:11 The people she saved now live in America. 
 
00:12 If she had to do it over again, if anyone were being 
persecuted, not just Jews, she would do whatever she could to try 
and save them. 
 
00:13 She was born into a Polish culture, but she hates the Poles 
because they let Hitler in and they let him do what he did. 
 
00:14 Even if she went back to Poland today, she would be afraid to 
walk the streets. 
 
00:15 But she wasn't scared of the Gestapo coming. 
 
00:16  (speaking in Polish) 
 
00:17 (Discussion of a method by which Jewish men could disguise 
their circumcision). 
 
00:18 From her experiences, she learned that there are many bad 
people, and few good people. But she refused to take her example 
from the bad people. 
 
00:19 One of the people she was saving committed suicide. 
 
00:20 The rest of them survived the war. 
 
00:21 After the war, she was registered in the Jewish community in 
Lodz as a Jew. 
 
00:22 There was a pogrom in Lodz. 
 
00:23 She received a death threat in a letter for having helped 
 
00:24 Jews. Frank had a brother in America, who sent them what Jews 
needed in order to emigrate to the United States. 
 
00:25  Later, she got her papers.  She decided to escape when the 
pogrom broke out. 
 
00:26 Frank wanted her to wait in Poland until she got her 
 
00:27 papers, but she showed him the death threat she had received. 
 
00:28 She spent two years in Italy and Cyprus before arriving in 
Israel in 1948. She thinks that it is important for children to 
know about the Holocaust. 
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00:29 Many children today don't know or really care about the 
Holocaust. She thinks that people should go to Poland and see the 
concentration camps for themselves, but she feels that few will 
really understand what really happened. 
 
00:30 It is impossible to expect children to understand. 
 
00:31 She wanted to be buried in a Jewish cemetery. 
 
00:32  (Describes her conversion) 
 
00:33-00:36 She has no children. When Frank escaped from the 
Gestapo, Ala's landlord cursed her for hiding Jews and hit her so 
hard that her uterus moved. She can have no children. 
 
00:37 She wanted to have an operation, but it was a very risky one. 
 
00:38 She is only sorry that she couldn't have helped more people 
during the war. 
 
00:39 She is very upset that the need for help was so great in 
Poland because there were so many Jews, yet Poland was the place 
where there were so many concentration camps and crematoriums. 
 
00:40 When she was in America, an interviewer asked her why she 
 
00:41 helped the Jews and what payment she got in return. She said 
that she got something truly great - the family that she never had 
as a child. She would do it all again without batting an eye. 
 
00:42 The letters she receives from her rescuees are warm and full 
of love. 
 
00:43 Frank sent her part of his salary when times were tough 
economically in Israel. She stopped him from sending more, because 
what would Frank do if she ended up taking all of his money. 
 
00:44 (interviewer's question) 
 
00:45 She thinks that many people only rescued others for the money 
and for business, and that is why many rescuees do not keep in 
touch with those who rescued them. 
 
00:46-00:50 (subject discusses the monetary aspect of rescue and 
then proceeds to show pictures of her rescuees). 
.END. 
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